
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time, June 20, 2021 

Dear Parishioners,   
 This weekend, the Church celebrates the 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time.  
Some parishioners wondered why the 12th Sunday, confused at to what happened 
to the other 11 Sundays.  The numbering of the Sundays of Ordinary Time is de-
termined by when Easter is.  Once Easter is designated, then we know when Lent 
begins.  From after the Epiphany to Ash Wednesday, the Church celebrates Ordi-
nary Time, usually anywhere from the 2nd Sunday of Ordinary Time to the 7th or 
8th Sunday.  From there, the Church begins Ash Wednesday, Lent, Easter and fin-
ish with Pentecost.  Then the Church begins Ordinary Time again until the First 
Sunday of Advent.  Hopefully this make sense to you in the calculation of Ordi-
nary Time through the year. 
 Our gospel for this 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time is the gospel of Jesus 
calming the violent storm for the apostles as they sailed the sea.  I always find this 
a comforting and encouraging story.  The apostles, as requested by Jesus, were 
crossing the sea to the other side when they encountered a violent storm.  Scared 
and afraid, they woke Jesus from his slumber in the stern of the boat and heard 
Him say, “Quiet!  Be still!”  And as the gospel tells us, “the wind ceased, and 
there was a great calm.”  The concluding words of this gospel says so much as it 
states:  “Who then is this whom even the wind and sea obey?”  Well, this is the 
Jesus whom we place our trust.  This is the Jesus who suffered and died, giving us 
the hope of the resurrection.  This is the Jesus who calms the storms of our lives 
with His reassuring presence and calm.  Who is this Jesus?  He is the one in whom 
we place our faith, our hope and our love in the midst of storms, crises, trials, and 
crosses, providing us with the strength to carry on.   
 Since we have our plaques of Venerable Augustus Tolton on the brick 
walls coming from the upper parking lot to the parking lot by the cafeteria, I have 
decided to move his statue that was erected by Fr. Bauer in front of our St. Peter 
School.  This statue often gets lost and I wanted to make it much more visible and 
present to St. Peter Church.  So we will be moving this statue to right above the 
plaques on the rock filled landscape above them.  His statue will be more in a pre-
dominant space and will be visible as one enters the Church.  It will be located 
again outside the south entrance to the Church so that a person can see it, and then 
perhaps go down the steps to see parts of his life depicted on the plaques.  Our girl 
scout troop has volunteered to plant some bushes, trees, and flowers in front and 
around the statue, creating a beautiful landscape for this statue.  Hopefully with 
the help of some parishioners we will be able to move this statue soon.  When this 
gets done, I am hoping to arrange a time for a dedication of this entire project.   
 If you have not filled out the survey question for the project in which we 
are involved by an organization called “Communio” I ask that you do this as soon 
as possible.  Directions are found in our bulletins once again this week.  Please 
follow the link.  I actually took the survey myself and even with my incompetence 
on the computer I was able to complete it without any problem.  Probably took me 
less than three minutes.  We are the only Catholic parish to be part of this project 
and so it is very important that you do the survey.  Thanks a bunch! 

Next Meeting       
 

FOUND 
TBD - This Fall 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
  

Wear a mask and social distance.  
All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome. 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Announced 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt or pick one up that night!   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
June 21-27, 2021 

 

21. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Kenneth Schlipman  
22. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Laura Henke 
23. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Richard & Agnes  
 Redmond (living) 
24. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Frances Montoya 
25. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Richard Lauer 
26. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Jim Meyer 
26. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Karen Wiewel 
27. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
27. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Dr. Robert Murphy 
27. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
  Jim Johnson 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 
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Week of June 20, 2021 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 
 
 
 

SCHOOL OFFICE SUMMER HOURS 
 

The school office will be open from 
9:00am-2:00pm on Wednesdays 

during the month of June! 
 
  

DAYCARE HELPERS NEEDED 
We will be hiring 3 adult daycare 
helpers this fall. Qualified appli-
cants should have experience 
with working with children.  If 
interested contact Mrs. Loretta 
Goehl at 217-779-1429 or  
tomnrets71@comcast.net. 

POSITIONS OPEN  
AT  

ST. PETER SCHOOL 
 

6th GRADE TEACHER:  St. Peter 

School is accepting applications for 

a 6th grade teaching position for the 

2021-2022 school year.  Qualified 

applicants should hold an Illinois 

Professional Educator’s license.  
Qualified applicants should send a 

cover letter, resume, and references 

to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh, 2500 

Maine Street, Quincy, IL 62301 

Invitation to be a part of our 7th/8th 
grade Elective Program: We are look-
ing for individuals who would like to 
showcase their talent to our 7th & 8th 
graders through our school elective 
program.  This program is 4 days a 
week from 1:50—2:40 (50 
min).  Maybe you would like to share 
your talent of a language, archery, 
writing, martial arts, dance, sign 
language, pottery, knitting, or some-
thing that you are passionate about 
that we have not even thought of.  If 
interested, please call Chris Reichert 
at 217-223-1120 to learn more.  

Ann Anderson Memorial Nursing Scholarship 
   St. Peter’s Social Concerns has established the Ann An-
derson Memorial Nursing Scholarship through Quincy Uni-
versity. This scholarship is in memory of Social Concerns 
member Ann Anderson and will provide financial assistance 
to a student pursuing a degree in nursing. Special consider-
ation will be given to those students with financial need and 
strong academic performance. Please contact QU for more 
information on the scholarship. If you would like to contrib-
ute to continued funding, contact Sharon at 217-224-5169. 
 

Summer Choir Just Might Be For You!  
   Some of our choirs go on hiatus for the summer, so on 
Sundays at 9:30am Mass, we will offer "Summer Choir". A 
number of our regulars drop in and sing when they are 
home during the summer months. Why not consider joining 
us? If you have thought about joining the music ministry, 
this is a great and "low-key" opportunity to try it out! Just 
show up in the music area about 15 minutes prior to 9:30 
am Mass. We will provide a hymnal for you. We welcome 
high school students as well! Have kids? Bring 'em! 
 

QMG Free Sports Physicals 
   QMG will be offering FREE Sports Physicals on Tuesday, 
July 27 at 5:30 – 8:30pm. Appointment required. Call 217-
222-6550 x3282 to schedule.  
More info at www.quincymedgroup.com/sports. 
 

Calling All Foster Parents 
   Calling all current and former foster parents:  Our parish, 
in partnership with Chaddock, would love to connect with 
you to learn about your journey and needs while fostering to 
best serve you and others within the Catholic Church.  We 
have a few questions we would email you which you could 
answer when convenient.  Please call/text Cathy Gill at 217-
740-7094 or email at cahasens@hotmail.com to partici-
pate.  Thank you.  
 

QND Summer Cheer Camp 
Save The Date:  July 26-29, 2021  6:00pm-8:00pm 
QND Summer Cheer Camp 
3 years old to 8th grade 
“Happiness isn’t something you put inside, it’s already 
there. Sometimes you just need a little QND Cheer to find it” 
 

St. Joseph Church Annual Ice Cream Social   
St. Joseph’s Annual Ice Cream Social will be held Sunday, 
July 11, 2021, 4:00 – Close. Enjoy our homemade ice 
cream, outside dining and air conditioned inside dining. 
Come to the country and enjoy! Sandwiches, ice cream, des-
serts, kids games, bingo, raffles, food. 1435 E. 1500 St., 
Quincy. 
 

Parents of New PSR Students and Returning Students  
   Yes, PSR just finished but we are looking forward to next 
year and getting ready for you to join us. 
   Registration forms will be mailed to you if your children 
attended PSR last year.  Additional registration forms will be 
in the Narthex if you need one.  Please return to the Rectory 
office or in the collection basket by the weekend of July 10 
– 11.  
   More information regarding PSR will be forthcoming.  
   Please reach out to me at 217-224-3070 or 217-257-
9966 if you have any questions.  
Gina Wolf, PSR Coordinator 
 

Baptism 
   Grady Robert Niemann, son of Richard & Heather (Knowles) 
Niemann III, was made a child of God through the reception of 
the sacrament of Baptism on Saturday, June 12, 2021. 

 

Thursday Morning Mass Time Changed 
   Thursday morning Mass time has changed back to 8:00am.  
 

Maine Street Closures 
   Maine street is closed just east of our lower parking lot all the 
way to 30th street and from 24th street to the middle of our 
church parking lot. You will have to enter from 24th Street and 
through the park road. Maine will be closed until sometime in 
August.  

 

Communio Survey 
   Communio is a nonprofit that consults with churches to use 
21st century data tools and best practices in relationship minis-
try to strengthen marriages and families in their community.  
   Thanks to a generous donor, we are working with Communio 
to develop and implement a multi-year strategy to grow this 
parish through outreach and discipleship of marriages and rela-
tionships. 
   As a part of our parish, you have the opportunity to complete 
the survey! We appreciate your participation and help with this 
project. The links will be available until midnight on June 28, 
2021. 
   Here are the links in case you need to still take the survey: 
Couples:  Text PETERCOUPLE to 90888 to start the assessment 
Or Shortened Web Address:  bit.ly/PeterCouple  
Singles:  Text PETERSINGLE to 90888 to start the assessment  
Or Shortened Web Address:  bit.ly/PeterSingle 
 

   Calvary Cemetery Opening 
   Calvary cemetery has an opening for a seasonal grounds 
keeper on the trimming crew. Applicants will be needed up to 
four days a week and be able to get along with fellow workers. 
If interested please stop by the Office at Calvary Cemetery, 
1730 N. 18th to pick up or drop off applications. (No phone 
calls please)  
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~John Meyer                  ~Isabella Benner   
~Natalie Meyer ~Jordyn Bockius 
~Mary Talken ~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Lucy Miller 
~Sharon Zehnle    ~Alden Shipp  ~Al Mitten 
~Barb Duesterhaus ~Steve Sinnock  ~Mike Creek                   
~Theresa Althoff   ~Ted Kemner            
~Kathy Schuckman          ~Jack Terford  ~Amy Seibert 
~Howard & Jo Buckley ~Norma Johnson  ~Julia Maas 
~Dorothy Davis ~Rose Hockgraver   
~Jim Steinkamp ~Steve Hull   
~Anonymous ~Florence M. Smith  ~Bryce Shank 
~Michelle Houston ~Valerie Ortbal  ~Larry Phillips             
~Cal Noelke ~Joe Sanders  ~Avery Cowick  
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

Rest in Peace 
 

May the soul of  
 

Penny Norton 
 

  sing praises with the Angels in Heaven forever. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                     
 
 
 
 
  

 

BLOWING BUBBLES 

Learning can always be a fun and exciting experience!  Students in Mrs. Stephanie  
Factor’s science class measured the diameter and radius of bubbles they created.  One 

of the challenges was to create the largest bubble possible. 

 

 
TEACHER AIDE (Para Educator) OPENING 

 St. Peter School is accepting applications for a 1st grade para educator for the 
2021-2022 school year. (Approximately 25 hours/week.) Applicants should have experi-
ence in working with young children. Responsibilities include working one on one with 
children, assisting the classroom teacher with instruction and supervision. Qualified ap-
plicants should send a cover letter, resume, and references to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh, St. 
Peter School, 2500 Maine Street, Quincy, IL 62301. 

LEARNING ABOUT EARTHWORMS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students in 5th grade had an opportunity to learn about decomposers in their science 
lesson. They observed, measured and identified the parts of an earthworm.  

http://bit.ly/PeterCouple
http://bit.ly/PeterSingle
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. June 21:   
 

Tues. June 22:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

Wed. June 23:  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer 
      Room 
   

Thurs. June 24:   
 

Fri. June 25:   
 

Sat. June 26:  Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
 

Sun. June 27:   
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Parish in Action 

Fr. Leo’s column continued…. 

 

 

ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  When I was: 
Four years old:  My daddy can do anything. 
Five years old:  My daddy knows a whole lot. 
Six years old:  My dad is smarter than your dad. 
Eight years old:  My dad doesn’t know exactly every
   thing. 
Ten years old:  In the olden days, when my dad grew 
   up, things were sure different. 
Twelve years old:  Oh, well naturally, Dad doesn’t  
 know anything about that.  He is 
 too old to remember his childhood. 
Fourteen years old:  Don’t pay any attention to my dad.  
  He is old fashioned. 
Twenty one years old:  Him?  My Lord, he’s hopelessly 
 out of date. 
Twenty five years old:  Dad knows about it, but then he 
       should, because he has been around so long. 
Thirty years old: Maybe we should ask Dad what he
 thinks.  After all, he’s had a lot of experience. 
Thirty five years old:  I’m not doing a single thing until 
    I talk to Dad. 
Forty years old:  I wonder how Dad would have handled 
 it. He was so wise. 
Fifty years old:  I’d give anything if Dad were here now 
 so I could talk this over with him.  Too bad I 
 didn’t appreciate how smart he was.  I could 
 have learned a lot from him.   

 

 

 On behalf of the parish family, I want to wish 
each and every one of our fathers a VERY HAPPY 
AND BLESSED  
FATHER’S DAY! 
 

  

 
—Masses— 

 

No Sign Up required for Any Masses 
 

 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekends 

   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 
 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
Peters Pence $115.00 
Home Mission $20.00 

Communications $20.00 
Retired Diocesan Priests $30.00 

Catholic Cemetery $40.00     
Seminarians $25.00  

  

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 

Collected $785.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 June 13 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $891.50 $25,069.72 

Regular Collections $39,681.90 $1,486,049.47 

Annual School Fund  $10,080.50 $373,225.35 

Holy Days  $56,227.00 

Totals $50,653.90 $1,940,571.54 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,600,000.00 

Difference $18,653.90 $340,571.54 

MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT: 
 Soup and a Smile  

Goal: Provide a Smile, Food, and a Prayer to parishioners in need 
 
• Deliver soup to parishioners who are homebound, recovering from illness,  

recently had a new baby, experienced the loss of a loved one. 
• Work with the Mary and Martha Group and the St. Veronica’s Gild to help 

support the individuals they serve. 
• Contact the parish office if you know someone who could benefit from our 

ministry at 217-222-3155. 
 
     Do you want to make soup or make a donation to support this ministry? 
Contact Carol Rolves 217-257-5851 or Kathy Schwartz 217-779-2824 

June, 2021 
 
 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

     The Peter's Pence Collection allows participants to support the Universal Church and help the Holy Father as he shows mercy 
to the neediest people around the world, in recognition of the common humanity shared by peoples of all ethnicities and reli-
gious backgrounds. 
 

     In this spirit of mercy, Pope Francis helped the people of Iran when they suffered death and catastrophic damage from floods 
in March and April 2019. More than 10 million people suffered property damage, and the city of Ahwaz and numerous villages 
were evacuated. Two million people required immediate assistance. Pope Francis donated €100,000 to direct relief efforts co-
ordinated by the Iranian Red Crescent Society, in which Caritas Iran also participated. 
 

     By participating in the Peter's Pence Collection, you join the Holy Father's efforts to show mercy to all in two ways: you sup-
port the ongoing activities of the Holy See, and you contribute to the charitable works of the Holy Father on behalf of those who 
are most in need. Our Catholic tradition calls us to provide for the material needs of the Church, and the Peter's Pence Collec-
tion is one of the opportunities we have to do so. When you answer the call, you build up the Church so that it will continue to 
minister to all for genera tions to come. 
 

     Please prayerfully consider supporting this year's collection as an act of mercy and charity. Join our brothers and sisters in 
faith from around the globe to help Pope Francis in his ministry to the Universal Church and in reaching out to the most margin-
alized in our world. For more information, please visit www.peterspence.va/en.html. 
 

     Thank you, and may God bless you abundantly. 
 

       Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

 
       Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki 
       Bishop of Springfield in Illinois 


